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Question: 

Have the furniture, fixtures or fittings of the Secretary’s office, or the offices of any Deputy 

Secretaries, been upgraded since 1 March 2017?  If so, can an itemised list of costs please be 

provided (GST inclusive)? 

 

Answer: 

No furniture, fixtures or fittings for the Secretary’s office, or the offices of any Deputy 

Secretaries, have been upgraded since 1 March 2017. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


